
Santa is coming to Kilham school 
December 3rd is Santa Sunday!   

There will be plenty of festive fun in the school hall from 1pm—4pm.  There 

will be lots of stalls, full of lovely Christmas gifts as well as an amazing     

Santa’s Grotto.  Entry is £2 which includes a visit to Santa and a drink and 

mince pie for the adults.  There will also be a fun run around the village with 

the start and finish at the school.  More details inside this issue— 

As usual we will be having a raffle—  

so please support us by buying as 

many tickets as you can—or by        

donating raffle gifts at the school office.  

All proceeds go towards school trips, 

and activities which will enhance our 

children’s education.  The raffle will be 

drawn at 4pm in the school hall before 

the Christmas tree lights are switched 

on by Father Christmas at 4.30pm 

when we will all join together for      

carols—with the amazing Rev Rays 

Choir leading the singing. 

For more information about this event 
or if you would like to help on the day—

please contact: Fiona on 420552rush genuine usually  
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Dear Kilham Resident, 
This year Kilham Primary School PTFA are again organising a Santa fun run around the     
village for all ages on Sunday 3rd December. There will be three routes as shown on the 
map and Santa will be leading the way on his sleigh, complete with festive music!  
The running, in festive dress, will start at 2pm from the school and we expect fun runners 
to all be completed within an hour. We would be delighted if a) you would like to join in 
the fun run! (entries on the day £1) or b) support the runners. The map indicates where 
they will be running!  In true Santa Sunday style there will be strategically placed buckets 
for any kind donations you would like to make to the school.  
In addition to the fun run we are holding a Christmas fair at the school with mince pies, 
teas and coffees and mulled wine. Santa will be in attendance from 1pm. There will be the 
usual raffle with great prizes and we will all convene at the village Christmas tree at 
4.30pm for the light switch on and carols accompanied by 'Ray's Voices' the village choir. 
We look forward to seeing you all on December 3rd with your trainers on and in good 
voice!   
Thank you for your support 
Kilham School Parent, Teachers and Friends Association 

Kilham Neighbourhood Watch           Anita Harrison 01262 420632 

Police Emergency 999 
Non Emergency 101 

 

A person who goes onto someone’s land without permission and takes something is 
STEALING. There have been a number of these people caught very late at night doing just 
this.  Fortunately, two of our local PCSOs and the farm watch chairman were available to 
escort them off the fields.  There are a lot of people poaching, taking game off fields with-
out permission and causing untold damage to drilled crops for next year. Please be ob-
servant and ring the police if you see anything suspicious. 
Lastly, there are some dog walkers living in Kilham with some rather dangerous dogs. Two 
people walking along on two separate occasions saw two dogs of large proportions not 
controlled properly on their leads, set about a lady’s little dog and knocking the lady to the 
ground who then ended up in casualty. 
The other instance, a gentleman walking his dog near to where these dogs live, the large 
dogs came bounding out of control led by their owner who had the dogs on leads, bit the 
whippet and frightened the dog and owner. The whippet had to be taken to a vet for      
treatment.  Please be a responsible dog owner for everyone’s safety.  
If I can be of any help to anyone, please ring me. 
Anita Harrison 

Metal Detecting Incidents 



Kilham Parish Council News 
 

The councillors are very aware of the relentless reports and comments about the 
excessive speed and inappropriate driving of certain vehicles passing through 
the village. It is not just a Kilham problem, but seems to be a county wide    
problem and we are committed to working with our neighbouring parish councils 
to trial measures designed to discourage recklessness and at the same time  
encourage responsible behaviour. 

Over the past couple of months, the parish council has responded to a number 
of controversial planning application, we were pleased to engage with the       
residents who attended our meetings expressing their concerns and worries. A 
recent amended planning application for Land North of White Hall Close saw a 
number of residents at our November meeting and below is a section of our    
response forwarded to ERYC planning department: - 

'A large number of residents attended the November’s Parish Council meeting to 
express their concerns about this proposed development. They are furious that 
their private road should be assumed to be a  public right of way which it is 
clearly not. Kilham Parish Council unequivocally support residents in their       
opposition to this amended application.’ 

  

As you will have noticed once again we have a stunning Christmas tree located 
in Memorial Gardens, we wish to thank Jeff and Megan Price from Classic Interi-
ors who have sponsored this year’s tree. Thank you must also go to the team of 
volunteers who give their time to erect and decorate the tree. 

  

Finally, we would like to wish the residents of Kilham a Merry Christmas and a Pros-
perous New year. 

 

KILHAM CHRISTMAS BINGO 
Tuesday 5th December 

Kilham Village Hall 
Doors open at 6.30pm and eyes down at 7pm.  

To raise funds for KPFA   

Raffle prizes gratefully received. 

For more info tel: Marie 420777 or Rachel 420517  



 

At the October meeting we designed and 

made Fairy Jars under the expert tuition of 

Julie Craggs.  For the social outing 21 of us 

went to Eastfield Garden Centre for          

afternoon tea.   

In November Gerald and Denise Massey 

told us about their fascinating trip to the              

Galapagos Islands.  The social outing was a 

trip to the 

Spa at Bridlington where we watched two 

films and had lunch. 

The Computer Club is going well - Ebay, 

Skype and Family History Research to 

name but a few topics covered.  So if you 

need help or just want to have a general 

chat about using your computer then come 

to the Old Star Kilham on Friday afternoon 

at 1pm for a friendly informal gathering 

with like minded people and expert tuition.    

Everyone welcome - £1 entry.   

Don't forget the Community Pop Up Cafe 

in the Village Hall back room between 2pm 

and 3.30pm on the third Wednesday of the 

month.  Come and have a cup of tea, piece 

of cake and a chat - only £1.50.                

All welcome. 

Kilham WI meets the 2nd Tuesday of the month in the Village Hall at 

7.15pm. We usually have a social event every 

month too. 

Everyone very welcome.   

For more information ring 420105 or 420650                  

We are planning to set up an        
internet drop in café next year.  

Full details to follow in the next    
issue of Kilham News.  



KILHAM VILLAGE LOTTERY 

Draw Date: 30
th

 September 2017   

 
 

Draw Date: 28
th

 October 2017 

 
 

For anyone new wishing to have a number/s, please collect a blank ‘new member’ 

registration form from Kilham Stores and return the completed form to Kilham 

Stores or Louise Mckie at Little Owl Barn, Southside or Marie Sheader at Central 

House, Middle Street 

Numbers are 50p each per month and you can hold as many numbers as you wish.  

If you require any further information or have any queries please contact Louise 

Mckie on 01262 421804 or Marie on 01262 420777 or email 

kilhamvl2017@gmail.com 

The next draw is on Saturday 25
th
 November 2017. If you are paying monthly 

please ensure you have paid at your chosen place by this date otherwise             

unfortunately your number/s will not be put in the draw. 

For those of you who paid for the year the last draw you have paid for is Saturday 

30
th
 December. If you would like to continue to have numbers in the 2018 draws, 

please ensure you have paid at your chosen place by Saturday 27th January      

otherwise unfortunately your number/s will not be put in the draw. 

 

Kilham Baby and Toddler Group 

 

Calling all Mums and Dads—We have a fantastic, fun-filled morning for babies 
and toddlers at the village hall in Kilham every Wednesday morning during         

term-time.    

Why not come along and meet up with other parents 
and carers.  Have a coffee, while you and your child 

make lots of new friends.  

For more information please call Louise Burkinshaw:   

07976 892347 

1
ST

 PRIZE JOANNE THOMPSON £60.00 

2
ND

 PRIZE JONES FAMILY £35.00 

3
RD

 PRIZE DENNIS MOORE £20.00 

1
ST

 PRIZE GEOFF SEWARD £60.00 

2
ND

 PRIZE TRISHA WALKER £35.00 

3
RD

 PRIZE JAYNE MIDDLEWOOD £20.00 

mailto:kilhamvl2017@gmail.com


Kilham Church of England Primary School 

www.kilhamschool.co.uk 

(Mr S England 01262 420214) 

 

  “From the school” 

We have had a busy autumn so far here at school, with some lovely 
events taking place. The first half of term included a successful 
Macmillan Coffee Afternoon and New Starters’ Service in school   
organised by Class 5, an enjoyable Harvest Week and Service by 
Classes 2 & 3, and a family assembly full of achievements and 
awards, and numerous sporting successes and events. 

After a well-deserved half-term break, we came back to something 
which, in my opinion, highlights everything important that we try to 
teach our children – caring about others. So a special mention for 
Katie and Amber, whose cake and biscuit stall raised £230 for the 
MIND Charity. There are lots of parents and children who enjoyed 
buns, cakes and biscuits from their stall, helping them raise money 
for a very worthy cause. Well done Girls—what a wonderful thing to 
do. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
At the time of writing, Christmas hasn’t taken over yet – but I am 
sure it soon will! Dates for school events below. 

Diary Dates 

Sunday 3rd December   Santa Sunday Fun Run and stalls in school 

Tuesday 12th December  2.00pm – Class 1, 2 & 3 Christmas Performance 

Wednesday 13th December  2.00pm– Class 1, 2 & 3 Christmas Performance 

Thursday 14th December  5.30pm – Class 1, 2 & 3 Christmas Performance 

Thursday 21st December  6.00pm Nativity Carol Service, All Saints Church,  

     Kilham 

http://www.kilhamschool.co.uk


 

We have had some sporting success too so far this term:The Year 
3/4 football team took part in a tournament in Driffield on 20th 
October. They had four close matches against Nafferton, 2  
Driffield Junior School Teams, and Hutton Cranswick. We     
eventually came 3rd in the tournament, unfortunately losing our 
semi-final to a ‘golden goal’ in extra time, but then winning the 
3rd place play off! The children had wonderful attitudes  
throughout the evening. Thank you also to Mr Finney for his time 
and help organising the team! 

On a bitterly cold evening, (Wednesday 8th November) the   
Driffield Sports Partnership held their second Hockey         
Tournament of the school year. Thirteen teams took part, split 
into 3 groups. The evening saw some fantastic hockey skills from 
everyone who took part. We sent two teams who were both     
successful; our ‘A’ team emerging victorious in Group 1, meaning 
the trophy returns to Kilham School! Well done to all the children 
who took part and thank you to all the adults for their help and 
support  

Year 6 at the memorial near All Saints’ Church, after laying the 
wreath and paying their respects”  



 

December 

3rd       11.00am  All-age Service with Holy Communion 

7th   7pm  (Thursday) ‘Concert for Christmas’  

10th                  8.45am Holy Communion (Book of Common Prayer) 

17th    11.00am  Holy Communion 

21st     6.00pm (Thursday) Kilham School Carols and Nativity in church 

24th     5.00pm ‘Crib-Tingle’ Service 

  11.30pm Christmas Eve Holy Communion 

31st    10.00am Rudston: United Parish Communion 

 

January 

7th     11.00am   All-age Holy Communion 

14th          8.45am  Holy Communion (Book of Common Prayer) 

21st     11.00am  Holy Communion 

28th   10.00am  Wold Newton: United parish Communion 

 

Each Wednesday there is a meditation at 12noon: All welcome for a little     
music, worship, fellowship and peace. Tea and coffee too! 

 

Need help? 
 

A 2-day workshop is being arranged for Carers and Relatives of those living 

with Dementia, to be held in All Saints' Church, Kilham in the New Year (dates 

to be arranged).  It will be run by a professional with many years experience as 

an SRN and as a lecturer in Health and Social Care, specialising in Dementia.  To 

reserve a place or for more information, please call Brenda Eveleigh on 01262 

420062. 

 

ALL SAINTS CHURCH SERVICES  

AND EVENTS   01262 420313 



Dear all, 

The countdown to Christmas is well underway and plenty happening in the village and at 
church.  We all know that Christmas is a time of great joy, giving and receiving; but it is al-
so a time where we remember those less fortunate than ourselves.  

I’d like to say a huge thanks to those who have been doing just that these past weeks.  At 
the beginning of November we received about 30 shoeboxes as part of our ‘Love in a box” 
shoebox appeal. These were blessed during a service (with some lovely singing from our 
village children) and sent on their way to various refugee camps via the Jacobs Well      
charity in Beverley.   

Also in November we reached 1000 items of food, clothing and linen that have been so 
kindly donated by Kilham folk. We keep a basket at the back of church for people to put 
stuff in that we re-distribute to the homeless and hungry via the Rainbow Centre in     
Scarborough and Kingfisher Café in Bridlington.  

We have another project on the go throughout December (Sox-ember!).  The idea is to 
put a pair of warm socks, scarf, mittens/gloves, perhaps even a bag of sweets or chocolate 
in a Christmas bag.  Any that are brought to the church will reach homeless people in our 
area in time for Christmas. If you want to help/give then drop your gifts either at the 
church (Sunday morning around service times, Wednesday lunchtime or even leave them 
anytime in the box in the church porch which will be emptied every day) or  you can leave 
stuff with Trish in the school office (before December 15th).  Once again thank you, in an-
ticipation of your continued generosity. 

As usual  on the events and services front we have a great line up for Advent and       
Christmas.  I do hope there will be something for everyone of us, where we will have fun, 
celebrate, find meaning and make sure we remember the greatest gift of all— Christmas 
starts with Christ.  

Have a very merry and blessed Christmas,  

Glyn 



Fracking in Kilham 
   

A Freedom of Information Request has revealed 
‘Exploration Plans’ for North and East Yorkshire. These 
plans include Kilham (PEDL 332) 
 
https://
investigatingbalcombeandcuadrilla.files.wordpress.com/2017/11/
emails-between-n-yorks-cc-and-ineos.pdf 
 

 

  
 

      North  Yorkshire County Council has  released                      
correspondence between themselves and INEOS 
Shale. These emails highlight five of INEOS' Petroleum 
Exploration and Development Licences (PEDLS) 282, 283, 
289, 291 and 332. They cover such areas as Malton, part 
of York, Sheriff Hutton, Strensal, Kirkham Abbey, Settring-
ton, Kirby Grindale, Thixendale, Sledmere and Kilham.  

https://investigatingbalcombeandcuadrilla.files.wordpress.com/2017/11/emails-between-n-yorks-cc-and-ineos.pdf
https://investigatingbalcombeandcuadrilla.files.wordpress.com/2017/11/emails-between-n-yorks-cc-and-ineos.pdf
https://investigatingbalcombeandcuadrilla.files.wordpress.com/2017/11/emails-between-n-yorks-cc-and-ineos.pdf


The exploration plans include: 

INEOS has already begun analysing existing seismic data and 
identifying potential sites for core wells. 
Timescale:  According to the emails, the company had hoped to begin 
seismic surveys later in 2017 and expects to have plans submitted, to 
drill vertical core wells, within the next two years. 
Exploratory fracking is taking place at Kirby Misperton in North    
Yorkshire. 
The well Pad at Kirby Misperton                                          

 

 

 

 

 

                                                
(Disclaimer: This information is submitted by Keep Kilham Frack Free and is correct to 
the best of our knowledge.   16.11.1 7)      

email: keepkilhamfrackfree700@gmail.com                  

Keep Kilham Frack Free’ 

 Meeting Dates For Your Diary  

December 19th & January 30th 

7.30pm @ Kilham Village Hall 

Everyone Welcome 

keepkilhamfrackfree700@gmail.com 

1. Review existing 2D and 3D seismic survey data.  

2. Carry out its own seismic surveys.  

3. Submit planning applications for vertical coring wells 

mailto:keepkilhamfrackfree700@gmail.com


 'Ray's Voices'     

Kilham Community 

Choir 
 

'Concert for Christmas' Countdown. 

It's that time again when 'Ray's Voices' and Friends look forward to brighten-
ing your countdown to Christmas with their second 'Concert for Christmas' in 
All Saints' Church, Kilham.   Starting at 7pm on Thursday 7th December, their 
programme will be a mix of 'old ones and new ones', well known Christmas 
Songs and Carols, Spirituals, a wonderful selection from the ever-popular 
'Oliver', by Lionel Bart. a little Rock, a little Boogie!  What could be better. 
Choir members Pat Cody, Gill E Andrews and Matthew Porter will sing solos 
from 'Oliver' and Jeni Oetgen will sing the Bach-Gounod 'Ave Maria'.  Young 
guests will include Jenny Bray School of Music students, Amelia and Charlotte 
Chester, Charlie Harris and Sophie Shaw, all from Kilham School, as well as 
'The Two Harrys' (local members of boy band, 'Follow Deep').  Under the     
baton of Steve Harris and with jazz playing RevRay Eveleigh at the piano, the 
choir will take you on a musical extravaganza that will put a big smile on your 
face and set your feet tapping.  Tickets are £5 (FREE for accompanied children 
under 12), available from Kilham Stores and members of the choir.  Light      
refreshments are included and there will be a raffle. Proceeds for MIND and 
All Saints' Church, Kilham.  The choir will not be resting on their laurels after 
the concert, because from about 7:30pm on Thursday, 14th December, they     
invite you to join them at The Old Star for 'Starlight Carols', an evening of 
community carol singing in the marquee. Bring the family - leave when you 
have to - have fun and join in this community sing.  It promises to be a happy 
evening. 
The choir will be having their 2nd post-Christmas/birthday party at The Old 

Star in January before taking a well-earned rest until 7:30pm Thursday, 1st 

February 2018.  If you make New Year Resolutions and you want to test the 

water, come and see what we get up to.  We can guarantee an evening of fun 

(lots), hard work (a little) and good fellowship.  In the meantime, we hope to 

see you on Santa Sunday, 3rd December, singing carols around the village 

Christmas tree - lights switched on at 4pm.  Happy Christmas Everyone. 



  

 

 
The Stores, Kilham  

01262 420630 

 

Newsagents Confectionary 

Off Licence Greengrocer 

4 candles plus a little bit                        

of everything else! 

Opening Hours 

Monday to Friday 7am to 7pm 

            Saturday       7.30am to 5pm 

              Sunday       9am to 12.30pm 

Bank Holidays as Sunday hours 

YOGA CLASS AT KILHAM          
VILLAGE HALL 

Monday night at Kilham village hall. The time 
is 7-8.15pm. It is a mixed ability class and     
beginners are very welcome.  

Students are required to bring a yoga mat, but 
I will provide the rest of the equipment.        
£8 per class.  

For  more details contact :kategoodwin@rocketmail.com    07877668129 

  The Old Star Kilham  

                                 is a traditional country pub in the heart  

      of the Yorkshire Wolds and the local 

community. 

   01262 420619 
Bookings Now Being taken for  

our fabulous Christmas Menus   

mailto:kategoodwin@rocketmail.com


 

 

 

  

  
 

St Paul’s Methodist 

Services are held every Sunday morning at 

10.30am followed by coffee and biscuits,      

everyone very welcome.   

Our minister is Rev Nic Bentley tel 01262 

352733.   

Stewards are Susan Harrison, Ruth Rawson 

and Sylvia Foster. 

Brass Band Carol Concert at the Methodist Church on Sunday 17th       

December at 6pm.  The Bridlington Excelsior Brass Band will play carols 

to accompany the singing, light refreshments will be served after the   

service, all welcome. 

We have a good collection of nearly new  second-hand paperback books, 

we have been loaning them at 50p per book and we have raised quite a 

nice amount of money.  We will be opening up on a Friday morning from 

8.45 until 10am from 2nd  February, the kettle will be on, so come along. 

3rd December Mr Walker 

10th December Rev N Bentley 

17th December Brass band carol concert at 6pm (no morning service) 

24th December 10.30am Rev N Bentley 

31st December 11am United service at the Parish Church 

7th January Miss L Staveley 

14th January Covenant Service with Rev N Bentley 

21st January Rev J Fisher 

28th January Rev J Hughes 

 St Paul's Methodist Church 

 

Do you sometimes need an alternative meeting place, we at the Methodist 

Church have nice blue upholstered chairs, (as well as pews) lightweight    

tables which are handy for craft, a speaker system which includes a lapel 

microphone, a projector, a stand and a large plain wall that items can be 

projected onto.  If you would like to have a look sometime, contact one of 

the stewards, Ruth Rawson 01262 420692 



KITCHEN REFURBISHMENT 

PLEASE NOTE THAT, WITH THE EXCEPTION OF THE OUTREACH POST 

OFFICE SERVICES, THE VILLAGE HALL WILL BE CLOSED TO THE PUBLIC 

FOR A MINIMUM OF ONE WEEK FROM 

 MONDAY 15TH JANUARY 2018 
THIS IS TO ACCOMMODATE WORKS TO REMOVE THE EXISTING KITCHEN 

AND REPLACE IT WITH A BRAND NEW ONE, COURTESY OF THE LISSETT 

WINDFARM TRUST. 

THEREAFTER IT MAY BE POSSIBLE TO USE THE MAIN HALL BUT THERE 

WILL BE NO KITCHEN FACILITIES UNTIL THE WORK IS FULLY              

COMPLETED.  THE HEALTH AND SAFETY OF THE PUBLIC IS OUR MAIN 

PRIORITY AND WE WOULD ASK THAT YOU CHECK THE NOTICE BOARD IN 

THE ENTRANCE OF THE VILLAGE HALL FOR UPDATES ONCE THE WORK 

HAS COMMENCED.   

WE APOLOGISE FOR ANY INCONVENIENCE THIS MAY CAUSE BUT FEEL 

SURE THAT THE END RESULT WILL BE WORTH THE DISRUPTION. 

             
  KVHA COMMITTEE 

The Knit and Natter Group  

We meet on the first Monday of every month at 

the Chapel (please use the side door)  The 

group is busy knitting blankets and hats for 

premature babies in several Hull hospital units 

as well as twiddle muffs for dementia patients.  

At the moment, we urgently need double     

knitting wool, any colour can be used, not just the typical baby col-

ours as babies from many different countries and cultures are found 

in the Hull area and require our knitting.  Part balls as well as full ones 

can be used and any donations will be gladly received at Glencoe 

House, opposite the old butcher’s shop. 

All are welcome to join us or just pop in for a visit, tea and biscuits are 

on offer.  

The next meeting is February 5th, there being no January meeting 

For further details contact Denise, 01262420073 or 07866200208 



Kilham Playing Field Association  

The Bonfire was a great success for all 
concerned. The weather was very kind to 
us and clear skies made for a great    
display. The fireworks were expertly     
organised by Ronnie “2 Rockets” Tate 
and John Young. Both the School and 
Playing field made £500 for their funds 
from the event and I would like to take 
this opportunity to thank everyone who 
helped in the preparation and delivery of 
the event.  The next fund raiser will be held on Tuesday 5th December. 
The seasonal bingo will be held in the Village Hall with doors opening at 
6.30pm and eyes down at 7pm. Please contact Marie Sheader for more 
details or look out for the posters around the village. 
  
Save the Date announcement for 2018 
Saturday 17th Feb  KPFA presents….."The Love Shack Shindig” 
Kilham Village Hall with Loose Coverz, Pie and Pea Supper and Bar 
Ticket information to follow soon 
  
2017 has been a quiet year for KPFA, but as we move towards 2018, 
new members and a new focus will see more community based fund 
raising events for all to enjoy. There is a great opportunity for anyone   
interested to make a real difference for the village through getting in-
volved with KPFA and its projects.  KPFA thanks you for your support in 
2017 
Merry Xmas and a Happy New Year 

KILHAM VILLAGE HALL ASSOCIATION ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING                                      

TUESDAY 20TH FEBRUARY 2018   7.30 P.M 

Do you value your village hall?  Do you know how it is run? 

We need new committee members to help us carry on. 
 

     Can you spare a couple of hours 4 times a year to attend a meeting? 
     Your input is essential to the continuing success of this village amenity.   

Without a village hall there would be no facility for dances, brownies,       
rainbows, mothers and toddlers, fur and feather, art groups, quilting group, 
WI meetings, parties and so many other events.  

     If you feel you have something to offer or if you just want to find out what we 
do –Please come to the Annual General Meeting where you will receive a 
warm welcome, hear what is involved and how you could perhaps help. 



'Love in a Box' 

At the beginning of November, the 'Love in a Box' appeal at All Saints' 

Church, Kilham, received nearly 30 Christmas decorated shoe boxes. Thank 

you to everyone who donated them. They were blessed during the Family 

Service and are well on their way to various refugee camps via the Jacobs 

Well charity in Beverley.   

'Sock it to 'em!' 

Following the November 'Love in a Box' appeal for Overseas Aid, All Saints', 

Kilham is now launching an appeal for Local Projects. We're calling it         

'Sox-ember'!! This is an ongoing appeal throughout December (until/

including the 20th).   The idea is to put a pair of warm socks, a scarf, gloves/

mittens, a warm wooly hat - maybe a bar of chocolate, a bag of sweets, a 

packet of biscuits, even a Christmas card, in a Christmas bag.   Bring it to All 

Saints' Church, Kilham and be assured that it will reach homeless people in 

our area, in time for Christmas through the Rainbow Project (Scarborough) 

and the Kingfisher Outreach (Bridlington) as well as Emmanuel Church,      

Bridlington (Lunches for Homeless people project).   For further information 

call 01262 420062. All Saints' will be open and pleased to receive your gift at 

any of the following times during December.  

 

Sunday 3rd, 10:30am - 12:30pm (Service 11:00 - 12noon).   

Wednesday 6th, 11:45 - 2pm (Midday Meditation Noon - 1pm)  

Sunday10th, 8:30 - 9:30am (Holy Communion) 

Wednesday, 13th 11:45am - 2pm (Midday Meditation 12 - 1pm),  

Sunday 17th, 10:30am - 12:30pm (Service 11:00 - 12noon,  

Wednesday 20th (11:45am - 2pm Midday Meditation 12 - 1pm), 

 

Alternatively, during each day, there will be a box in the church porch for 

your gift. This will be cleared frequently every day by members of the     

congregation. Also, you can drop off with TRISH in KILHAM  SCHOOL OFFICE  

UP TO 15th DECEMBER. Throughout the year, we are always pleased to      

receive food for the Food Bank and articles of clothing for these projects, so 

next time you are having a clear-out......? 



 

All aspects of building work covered from the removal of your old fireplace to 
the construction of a new focal point ‘bespoke fireplace’ in your home. Liners 
supplied and installed and all aspects of chimney work undertaken. 
We are proud to be able to offer a unique service with locally sourced, hand 
crafted products, provided to your specification and to a certified standard. 
 
We provide a complete local, reliable and 
friendly service at competitive prices.  Free 
estimates given and many local  references 
available.   
 
Most people know that chimneys need to 
be cleaned out but few of us think about it 
until a problem occurs, such as poor       
ventilation or chimney fire—to avoid this -  
Why not give us a call and let us give you a 
quote for having your chimney swept by a 
professional this month. 
 

Contact: Alvin 
01262 421896   0791 911 6141 

Alvin Ingham 
Property Maintenance 

HETAS Registered wood 

and multifuel stove        

installer and building 

contractor 

 



 

We offer a range of used cars to suit every need and can source and supply      
virtually any new vehicle at competitive prices. 

Established over 40 years ago, G Boyes has grown into one of the area's most  
respected new and used car dealerships and service / repair centres. 

We pride ourselves on our friendly, individual approach towards customer care 
and believe this is the reason so many of our customers  

come back again and again. 
All our vehicles are sold with a warranty and an MOT if required. 

To get the latest deals call now or explore the website. 

www.gboyes.co.uk 
 

We are once again selling bird boxes—at £3.95 and kindling at £2 per 

bag with ALL monies going to Air Ambulance.  



 

Hi! I’m Jo, the face 

behind WAG Pet       

Services, based in  

Kilham.  I offer a    

bespoke Pet Service     

providing a          

convenient, one-stop         

solution for one or all 

of your pets’ needs. 

What my clients say about me…                                      
 

‘We loved getting updates on Facebook whilst we 

were away’   

‘Jo has done above and beyond what we expected’ 

‘My little man adores Jo and loved his walks’  

‘It’s the best grooming he has had in his 14 years!’  

‘Jo is so patient and incredibly loving and caring’ 

‘The surroundings are smashing, very dog friendly’ 

You’ll find more at                      
wagpetservices.co.uk 

Free Broadband in the Village Hall 
 

Cllr Horner was asked to look into the possibility of having broadband   
installed in the village hall. He looked at the benefits having broadband 
would bring to the village hall. Once he had  completed his research    
Cllr Horner was asked to prepare and present his findings in the form of  
a PowerPoint presentation to the Kilham Village Hall Association          
committee and has liaised with them over the past 3 months to try to get 
approval for the installation of broadband in the village hall for the use of 
the village. He has contacted several providers and finally agreed to go 
with Plusnet. His findings were presented to the KVHA committee at their 
last meeting and it was agreed for the installation to go ahead.             
Cllr Horner has also donated a laptop to the village hall for use with the 
broadband. 

The contract is a business contract for unlimited fibre 
broadband for 2 years and is totally funded by a 
grant from the  Kilham Parish Council.  

A new phone line will need to be installed and this is   
scheduled for Wednesday 22 November. The broad-
band will be free to use by anyone using the village 
hall.  


